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THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS WITH A VIEW TO
STRENGTHENING THE INTER-AMERICAN HUMAN RIGHTS SYSTEM
(Chapter V - Criteria for Preparing Chapter IV of the Annual Report of the IACHR:  

Development of Human Rights in the Region)

Introductory note:

These proposals by the Chair of the Permanent Council are intended to facilitate dialogue among the delegations with a view to reaching agreement on the proposals to be submitted to the special session of the General Assembly to be held on March 22, 2013.
5. CRITERIA FOR PREPARING CHAPTER IV OF THE ANNUAL REPORT OF THE IACHR:  DEVELOPMENT OF HUMAN RIGHTS IN THE REGION
A. Recommendations to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights:
a) Reflect on the usefulness of Chapter IV of the Annual Report of the IACHR in promoting human rights in the Hemisphere.
Proposal of the Chair of the Permanent Council:

To take note of the response of the IACHR, where appropriate, and request that in its process of reflection on the effectiveness of Chapter IV of its Annual Report it take into account the opinions of states that regard this chapter as ineffective and unnecessary inasmuch as it is envisaged neither in the American Convention on Human Rights nor in the Statute of the IACHR, and is not part of its principal function of promoting the observance and protection of human rights and serving as a consultative organ of the Organization, as provided in Article 106 of the OAS Charter. 
b) Revise the criteria, methodology, and procedure for preparing Chapter IV, including the use of public and private sources.
Proposal of the Chair of the Permanent Council:
To take note of the response of the IACHR, where appropriate, and request it to carry out a comprehensive review of the American Convention on Human Rights, the Statute of the IACHR, and the Charter of the OAS, relying additionally on public and private sources, in order to find arguments that would enable the states to analyze whether or not the existence of Chapter IV of the Annual Report of the IACHR is necessary.
c) Broaden the scope of Chapter IV of the Annual Report of the IACHR for it to analyze objectively and comprehensively the human rights situation in all countries of the region, regardless of whether or not they are states parties to the inter-American human rights instruments.
Proposal of the Chair of the Permanent Council:
To take note of the response of the IACHR, where appropriate, and request that this recommendation be included in the reflection process mentioned in the proposal for implementing recommendation (a). 
d) In preparing Chapter IV, consider not only civil and political rights but also economic, social, and cultural rights.
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